

"PROMENADER"

VOL. II ISSUE 8

ROCHESTER, N. Y.

MAY 1964

A SUPERB FESTIVAL

The tumult and the shouting are over and all that's left are 1000 fond memories of the "best Dance-O-Rama yet".

There are so many fine things to remember, Earl Johnston's patter and fabulous singing calls; "Java", that great new round dance so superbly taught by the Tuckers; the good "company from out of town (for the record, 22 couples came from Toronto, 27 couples from Utica, 16 from Buffalo, 18 from Batavia and one couple set the distance record by driving up from Hallendale, Florida); that delicious dinner—that I just can't mention them all

I had a great time taking pictures of everything I thought would be of interest--perhaps we can set up a roving pictorial show. I even squatted down for a few "leg" shots to some people's amusement and amazement.

It was a great bunch of workers that rallied around Ai Manning (it's a great bunch every year) and I hope Don Weekes will receive such support. I'm sure he'd be grateful to get some volunteers. Next year's DOR will be held at Vince's 50 Acres so again we can be looking forward to new surroundings

I have certainly enjoyed writing this publicity and you couldn't ask for better editors to work with. If you don't misspell words or use bad grammar they hardly change a word! So one dedicated square dancerwriter and I will stand replaced. May you all dance your legs off till we meet again next April.

Ed Taylor

1

Gigi says: Sympathy is what one girl offers another in exchange for the details.

Joe Anon sez: Nonchalance is the ability to look like an owl when you've acted like a jackass.

A SOUARE AROUND TOWN

NOBODY EVER TELLS ME ANYTHING! I went into Kodak to have some films developed and what do you know! There was a big, big dance going on. Everybody was there I noticed the new graduates were dancing to Litman's calling. First they were ahead, then behind, then behind. I saw the experienced dancers, first they were ahead, then behind, then behind.

Mayerske called next and he had perfect control on the floor. He used one call, "Pass Thru and Close the Gate". That meant everybody stop dancing. He used "Allemande Left" and that meant everybody start again. He wore a beautiful shirt. I wonder what color it was before it faded.

I asked what was going on. Somebody said "Instant Hash". I knew they were kidding me as nobody was eating. So I got into a set and well, I won't say how far behind we got but when we finally got to do the Promenade everybody else was doing the round dance. Brundage and Johnston must be real, real polite, as they kept passing the "mike" back and forth to each other, saying, "You go first". No, you go first".

The Tuckers did an outstanding feat, they taught me to do a round dance. I asked Charlie what round I was doing, and the smart alec said "Never Should Have Told You" and he didn't.

Since I didn't have a dinner ticket, I went out and had a peanut butter sandwich(chunky style) and a root beer. When I came back, I asked what was going on, and somebody said "Java", so I went downstairs for a "coffee break", and when I came back a new round dance had been taught.

I asked the committee if I could be of any help. They said "No", then changed their minds and put me on "latrine duty". I had to make sure there was enough T-paper to go around, at the END.

Thanks anyway, Hal Abberger

SNAP - O - GRAPH

The COPES, Bruce and June...president of Lima Grand Squares...life long residents of the Honeoye Falls area...met while dancing at old Max Raney's Barn in Bloomfield where the Lima Grand Squares dance every Friday night during the summer.

Bruce commutes from his home at 16 Christy Parkway in Honeoye Falls to Rochester where he is employed at the Silicone Paper Co.

The Copes have three children; Judy 12, June 10 and John 2, who after some of the busier weeks of dancing wonder if the baby sitter is on a permanent basis.

The whole family enjoys camping during the summer as a sort of change of pace. If time permits, Bruce also likes to get in a chess game now and then.

Although Bruce and June have been in Western Square dancing only a little over a year they are so enthusiastic about their new found recreation that they joined the Tuckers round dance class and recently became members of the Fiddle A Rounds.

The NITSCHS, Gordon and Connie...chairman of the Rochester Rollaways...have called Irondequoit home for most of their short life...now reside at 15 Chimayo Rd. with their two children, David, 4 and Cory, five months.

Married in 1952, during Gordon's second tour of military service, and spent the first 18 months of marital bliss in Virginia and Germany...Gordon now is a chemical engineer for Photo Products of E. I. DuPont Company.

The Nitschs started Western Square dancing with the Belles 'N Beaus in 1958 and became the club's second president...recently did a splendid job as program and caller chairman for the Dance-O-Rama.

They are new trailerites and look forward to weekends and vacation camping and dancing.

Being a close friend of the curator, Connie has brought home from the zoo many strange pets such as wild rabbits and baby snakes.. right now tropical fish and two black cats hold the spotlight in their little Animal Kingdom.

HEARTFELT THANKS

This year's Dance-O-Rama lingers as many pleasant memories. The fun of the dancing and the fellowship with new and old friends from all the Rochester clubs will be remembered for a long time.

Of course, an affair like this is planned and staged by the efforts of many people. It may be surprising that almost 200 committee people contributed their time and abilities toward the success of this year's festival. The capable help of all these committee members made the Dance-O-Rama production enjoyable.

The assistance of past committees and their chairmen was also highly valuable through the notes and records passed on from year to year. The active support of the Federation, clubs and dancers was most gratifying and it's continuance will insure the square dance future in the Rochester area.

Again, we wish to express our appreciation to all the participants of the 1961 Dance-O-Rama, especially the committee chairman from each club, and the Rochester callers. Also our thanks to the EKC-O Squares and the Eastman Kodak Company for their fine hospitality.

....Chairman Al and Jane Manning

Within 75 years it may be possible to take a photograph at night by the light of a single firefly, says the Eastman Kodak Co.

We asked one of our favorite photographers about this and he said it might well be true but how could you tell the single <u>fireflies</u> from the married ones.

Gigi comments: She has an hour glass figure, all right--but the sand has all shifted to the bottom.

Then there was the beatnik girl who was getting married. Instead of getting a shower, she's taking one.

PROMENADER is published 10 times per year under the sponsorship of the Rochester Area Federation.

Editors

Lew Dietz
70 Barons Rd. 17
FI 2-3317

Bill Bibler
3 H Spencer Rd. 9
BU 8-2330

Business Manager Bill Harvey 32 Lee Garden Park 21 FA 8-7897

FEDERATION DANCE DATES IN THE ROCHESTER AREA

MAY	1964					
1	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:00	
2	Sat	Sw8	Tinkler	Hosea Rogers School	8:15	
		Guest n	ight: Lima Grand Squa	res, Irondequoit Squares	••	
-1	Mon	***B&B	Tinkler	West Ridge School	8:00	
4	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Penfield Legion Hall	8:30	
6	Wed	ES	Vaughn Parrish	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00	
7	Thu	Gen	Harris	Cutler Union	8:00	
8	Fri	LGS	St umbo	Lima Town Hall	8:00	
8	Fri	*RR	Duffin	Brighton Presb. Church	8:30	
9	Sat	CT	Tinkler	Florence Brasser School	8:15	
9	Sat	IrS	Kennedy	Irond. Fish & Game Club	8:30	
		5th Anniversary Dinner, 6:00, Invitation Only				
			ice open as usual	v		
11	Mon	***BFB	Harris	West Ridge School	8:00	
		Instruct	tion Class Graduation	V		
13	Wed	ES	Harris	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00	
14	Thu	Gen	Reilly	Cutler Union	8:00	
15	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:00	
16	Sat	CT	Paul Hartman	Party House	7:00	
Dinner for club members						
16	Sat	Sw8	Joe Prystupa	Hosea Rogers School	8:15	
18	Mon	***B&B	Tinkler	West Ridge School	8:00	
18	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Penfield Legion Hall	8:30	
20	Wed	ES	Reilly	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00	
22	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:00	
Guest night: Batavia Twirlers						
22	Fri	*RR	Duffin	Summerville Presb. Church	8:30	
23	Sat	CT	Bartsch	Florence Brasser School	8:39	
23	Sat	Gen	Gordon Lindland	Cutler Union	6:00	
0.0	_	Dinner-Trail End Dance				
23	Sat	IrS	Kennedy	Pardee School	8:00	
23	Sat	Sw8	Tinkler	Irond. Fish & Game Club.	6:30	
0.5			Crail End Dance			
25	Mon	***B&B	Harris	West Ridge School	8:00	
0.7	Trail End Dance					
26	Tue		Decko Deck	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00	
29	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Lima Town Hall	8:00	
TILATE	10/4					
	1964	Se Se El A	m I	D 41	0.0-	
1 5	Mon	**FA	Tucker	Penfield Legion Hall	8:30	
5	Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Barn, East Bloomfield	8:30	
12	East	Guest Ca		B	0.0-	
$\frac{12}{12}$	Fri Fri	LGS	Stumbo	Barn, East Bloomfield	8:30	
1 =	LII	*RR	Duffin	Wandtke's, 685 Hudson A ve.	9:00	
15	Mon	rail En **FA	d Party-Midnite Buffe		0.00	
19	Mon Fri	ES	Tucker	Penfield Legion Hall	8:30	
1 /	r i I	ĽS	Earl Johnston	Kodak Office Auditorium	8:00	

^{*} Dances are closed, out of town guests call CO 6-7725 for arrangements

SPECIAL NOTICE: PROMENADER WOULD BE GLAD TO PUBLISH IN THE JUNE ISSUE ALL SUMMER DANCES SCHEDULED IN THE ROCHESTER AREA REGARDLESS OF WHETHER THE SPONSORING CLUB IS A MEMBER OF THE ROCHESTER FEDERATION OR NOT. PLEASE SUBMIT THE COMPLETE INFORMATION AND SCHEDULE TO THE EDITORS NO LATER THAN MAY 18TH.

^{**} Space is limited, call ahead for arrangements.

^{***} Space is limited, call Charles Kunz UN 5-9507 or Bob Werner GR 3-3559 for reservations.

MIKE CALLAHAN TO THE RESCUE
The Ray Callahans of Country Twirlers and
Fiddle A Rounds must have been extremely
proud of their teen-age son, Mike, at
Dance-O-Rama!

When Al Brundage was called from his mike to the telephone, Mike handled the mike with ease, poise and skill. He took over and treated the dancers to some lively "hash" and, at Al's insistence, a smooth singing call.

Mike calls for the Chili teen club, Shirts and Skirts, and appeared on local TV last Thanksgiving with a demonstration square from his club. The Callahans also have a daughter who is following in her parents' dancing footsteps.

....Norma Harvey

VITAL STATISTICS EXPLAIN SORE FEET That bundle of facts, Bill Fitzgerald, reports a logging of 19-3/4 miles at the Dance-O-Rama on his pedometer. He and Ruth were a little late getting to the dance and, they did no rounds so you ultraeager beavers can add on from there. Pass the bunion pads, Matilda.

...Mike Foos

SUMMER WORKSHOP AT ROLLAWAYS Rollaways will conduct their annual advanced workshop every Tuesday night, July 7th thru August 11th at the Greece YMCA with Don Duffin calling. This workshop series is open to experienced club dancers who are requested to register in advance with Al Manning, FI 2-4339, or with Charlie Tucker, OS 1-3976.

"IT PAYS TO ADVERTISE",REILLY PROMENADER was pleased recently to receive a nice letter from Joe Reilly who reported that his Sing-A-Long group was being well attended and is providing pleasant dancing. Joe said that the ad he placed in our paper no doubt helped to spread the word and he was most grateful.

He commented further: "We are running this dance as a bonafide club, we selected our night carefully to avoid conflicts with other dances, and we hope, in the future, to be a part of the Rochester Federation as a going club".

So nice to hear from you, Joe, and continued good luck.

LETTER TO THE EDITORS

The article in the March issue of PROMENAD-ER on the expected demise of the Detroit Federation of Western Square Dance Clubs was timely.

Most of the members of the Rochester Federation are graduating their classes at this time of year along with many other non-member clubs in the surrounding towns.

What is being done to invite these new clubs to join our Federation and swell our membership and expand our friendship to new and higher levels?

The writer, along with several EKC-0 Square couples, attended the open square dance sponsored by the KPAA at Kodak Park March 21st. At one time I counted 13 sets on the floor and, by coincidence, this was the number of various clubs represented by the dancers. Seven of these clubs are now members of the Federation. The other six (Triggers, Boots and Slippers, Albion Squares, Orlean Orbits, Scottsville Stars included) are potential members of the Rochester Federation.

Inasmuch as the KPAA plans to have Al Brundage return to Kodak Park this time next year for a similar dance, the writer feels this is a golden opportunity to expose the numerous graduating classes to a national caller prior to the annual Dance-O-Rama.

These classes could meet and dance with other classes and mix with the club members who would become future dancing partners. I feel sure there are enough loyal members of all clubs concerned to attend a dance of this nature to give courage and an extended hand to the future members of their respective clubs.

...Linc Osborne

NEWS DEADLINE

Club reporters and all others who have news for the June issue are requested to observe a deadline of getting this information to the editors by May 18th for the June issue.

A special appeal is made to everyone who knows of summer dancing in the area to report it at that time so that we can compile a complete summer time dancing calendar for the June issue. Your help with this project will be appreciated by everyone.

CLUB NEWS

SWINGING 8'S

Just 3 more events in May on the 8's calendar this year - May 2nd with the Lima Grand Squares and the Irondequoit Squares was really a fun time and we expect a big turn out for Joe Prystupa on the 16th, then there's our Trail End dance on the 23rd at the Irondequoit Gun Club. Should be easier to make it up that hill this time, we tried three times before we finally made it at Christmas.

We were happy to hear the Meusers had the opportunity to visit Germany but sorry to hear his mother was ill.

On a pleasant note, several of our members plan shorter trips to dance this summer, the Weskes and Muenches and others at Boyne Mountain; the Prados at West Point and at the World's Fair, the Clarks to Peterboro, Canada.

We are sorry to say good-bye to our friend and teacher, "Tink", but we have had another successful year--many happy hours of dancing.

We hear that Rod Kerr is seriously ill following an operation and won't be dancing at all for the rest of the season.

At the Dance-O-Rama we particularly enjoyed Frank Mayerske showing us "twist the line", "swing star twirl" and "swing and pass".
...Kay Clark

FIDDLE A ROUNDS

It was a pleasant sight to see so many square dancers participating in the round dance portion of the Dance-O-Rama program. A unanimous vote of thanks and appreciation is certainly due the Tuckers for their fine presentation and instruction of the two new rounds.

Meanwhile, back at the club, our latest efforts are being devoted to the "Miller's Beer Dance", known to some as "High Life". Rumor has it that this might be the successor to "Mack's Round".

The FAR's membership has again increased

in number with the addition of Helen and Al Magin and June and Bruce Cope. We're glad these fine dancers have joined our group.

Attention all members! Beware of months with five Mondays. Fifth Mondays are <u>not</u> dance nights as Helen and Owen Whitehead discovered when they say outside a locked hall for 30 minutes last month.

...Ralph and Georgia Guenther

LIMA GRAND SQUARES

Remember, club members, we have round dance instruction from 8:00 to 8:39 every Friday night. Our teachers, June and Bruce Cope are very good!

We want to express our appreciation for having been able to participate in this year's Dance-O-Rama. We had a terrific time.

On May 22nd, we are looking forward to entertaining the Batavia Twirlers.

Circle the date of June 5th. On that date, we will hold our first dance of the season out at the barn in East Bloomfield. The callers for the opening dance will be our own Don Stumbo and our guest caller, Bill Bartsch. Hope to see you all there.
...Mary and Ken Sorensen

EKC-O SQUARES

On April 20th, close on the heels of a fabulous Dance-O-Rama, we graduated 44 new members to our Wednesday night club. A ham steak dinner, followed by 3 hours of the most enjoyable dancing yet, welcomed them to the fold. Liz Bacon and her trusty Reflex camera were on hand to record the event while Jack supervised the flash lighting.

Many thanks to Donnie and Tom McGrain for taking over more than their share of club duties in the past month or two; and congratulations on the addition of Patricia to their already charming household.

Not on our printed schedule was the April 29th dance featuring Tom Trainor of (Cont'd. On Next Page)

EKC-O SQUARES (Cont'd.)

Stittsville, N.Y. and Jim McQuaid of Buffalo. Tom recently took a job in East Rochester which will enable us to welcome another experienced caller to our area.

Since the Dick Jones dance, our starting time has been moved back to the 8:00 spot, enabling our mid-week dancers to get home at a reasonable time again.

Our Florida trip, following the sterling examples of the Heindls, Welds and Murphys permitted us to view the general square dance scene there. We now appreciate more than ever the fine dance level in Rochester. No matter where we've gone, however, the hospitality and cordiality of all square dancers has been typical.

....Gerry and Chuck Prister

ROCHESTER ROLLAWAYS

Well, it's over! The '64 Dance-O-Rama more than justified Ed Taylor's enthusiastic forecast. Rollaways are proud of chairman Al and Jane Manning, and cochairman Don and Norma Weekes. To them and their diligent committees and to host Kodak we say thank you for a wonderful day.

Al and Jane are also new chairmen of the Rollaway Board, assisted by the Tuckers as vice-chairmen; the Foxes as sec-treasurer; and 3 new board members, the Bruces, Dorises and the Goulds. Under the direction of this lively, capable group we look forward to an interesting year.

Retiring board members Gordon and Connie Nitsch and Hamilton and Betsy Stearns, all long time Rollaways, have always displayed a club pride and loyalty that all square dancers might well copy. As for the Shoales,

SUMMER FASHIONS

FOR WESTERN SQUARE DANCERS

WENIGERS

Squaw Dresses--Skirts---Shoes
Shirts--Pants--Ties

Accessories

124 South Ave. Free Parking Mon.-Sat. 9 to 5:30

well they took our money, but their smiles made it painless.

Dance-O-Rama guests of the Fitzgeralds were Allan and Shirley Nichols from Brockville, Canada. It's nice to meet square dancing friends from across the border (especially when they are PROMENADER subscribers).

Harveys had as guests Harry and Helen Sumner and Sherman and Barbara Lawson of the North Country Squares in Plattsburgh and, the previous week-end, Al and Kay Wise from Montreal who dance with the Ottawa Wagon Wheelers--all friends who made our stay in the north country so pleasant.

What a pleasure to watch the Tuckers at Dance-O-Rama giving their usual skillful instruction. Perkie gave no evidence of her recent attack of "washing machine fatigue".

Congratulations to happy new parents Joe and Rita Walsh, with the arrival of a baby daughter on April 5th. With 8 in the fold, they have completed their first square of next generation Rollaways.

...Norma Harvey

IRONDEQUOIT SQUARES

April 4th was an unexpected date on our calendar. An extra workshop with Bill Harvey doing the honors was held to get the Club and the lesson session people ready for the Dance-O-Rama.

Graduation was held just prior to Dance-O-Rama. Audree and Joe Brodner, Dick and Ruth Morrill and their committees did a fine job. The evening was made memorable for the graduates, club members and guests by the special ceremony of lighted candles in the form of a square. These candles signified:

1. Friendship

2. Fun

1. Duty

3. Democracy

which are certainly four important points of square dancing and should be considered not only by the new graduates but by the old timers too!

The class this year was aptly taught by George Kerridge and Bill Harvey.

The Squares wish to say a hearty word of thanks to the Dance-O-Rama Staff. The new location was excellent as was the choice of

(Cont'd. On Next Page)

IRONDEQUOIT SQUARES (Cont'd.) callers. Those who danced to the Callahan boy's impromptu tip had a real treat. He even received an encore.

We are looking ahead to the 5th Anniversary Party to be held at the Irondequoit Fish and Game Club on May 9th under the chairmanship of Helen Johnston. She reports that tickets for the dinner (by invitation only) are going well and that there will be much fun and hilarity at the dinner and at the dance which is open to all clubs.

...Paul and Anne Mutter

GENESEE DANCERS

Graduation night, for the Genesee Dancers, came on April 16th. This is one of the pleasantest occasions of the square-dancing year. The new members of the club are full of enthusiasm and eager to show off their newly acquired skill. The old timers are full of hospitality and do their best to make the recent graduates feel welcome.

Mary and Ken Sorenson (who have replaced the Howlands as Hospitality Chairman) thoughtfully wrote us a note saying that they would like to publicly thank the refreshment and clean-up committees for Graduation Night, George and Shirley Lupold, George and Gerry Johns and Leo and Virginia Reifstock did an excellent job. There were 31 couples added to the roster of Genesee Dancers and we are proud of all of them.

President Don and Dottie Clark, after working like slaves for the Dance-O-Rama, are turning their attention to plans for the Trail End dance. This too is always a party to which we all look forward. Square dancers do have fun, don't they?

We are sorry to report the death of Al Niblack's mother, Emma Niblack Eppinger, of Edgemere Dr. and we extend our sympathy to Al and Ruth.

We were all very happy to see Blanche and Al Hoffman dancing again. Blanche was a surgical patient recently but looks just as pink and white and pretty as always so we feel sure she must be fully recovered.

We all miss Verne and Jo Howland and the splendid job they did on the Hospitality Committee. We understand that Verne has been through a serious illness but that he is progressing well. Genesee Dancers send best wishes for a speedy and complete recovery.

...Hazel Root

SPECIAL SALE

1/3 Off On All Dresses In Stock

MONTH OF MAY ONLY

ROYAL UNIFORM

85 East Main St.

Free Parking Open Tues-Thurs Eves

BELLES 'N BEAUS

Our beloved President still is not used to making announcements and he really drew a good natured laugh when he told us that our "Tail End" dance was changed from Friday to a Monday. Maybe we're more like the Martians than I thought.

Along the same "vein", the Abbergers, Shears and Taylors were discussing an "en' trail" dance and Jim Shear volunteered that "we all have the guts to do it"! Just call us the "anatomy club". That may be even better than being the "cheapest club in town"!

Art Harris certainly called a great dance April 13th in an effort to have us ready for the Dance-O-Rama. From what I could see Saturday, his efforts were rewarded. The Belles 'N Beaus and our class danced themselves proud. The Belles thank (for Charlie Kunz and all the officers) the couples who have responded to the "call" to come out and help the beginners. It's been good for beginner morale--and their dancing.

... Easy Ed Taylor

COUNTRY TWIRLERS

April 11th was graduation night for the new members of our club. Nineteen couples graduated. A great number of our club attended as well as dancers from Boots and Slippers, Batavia Twirlers, Genesee Dancers and the Swingin' Eights.

(Cont'd. On Next Page)

COUNTRY TWIRLERS (Cont'd.)

The big event of the evening was the giving out of the hats, badges and diplomas. Our vice-president, Dick Blind, did an excellent job as master of ceremonies. The DeGraves gave diplomas to the accomplished round dancers.

Ollie Perry had a few late callers the other night. We understand he is doing fairly well. We all wish him well, and a big "Hello".

We expect to see a nice tan on the Stewarts and the Tuckers---they took a trip to Florida. ...Don and Dot Goldstein

NON-FEDERATION ACTIVITIES
TUMBLEWEEDS (Sr. High Teens), Friday, May 8, 8-11 P.M., all eighth graders invited as guests. Friday May 22, 6-11 P.M., dinner dance honoring our Seniors as life members. Hosea Rogers School, 219 Northfield Road.

FRIENDSHIP SQUARES of Henrietta -Floyd Winslow School, Pinnacle Road at Lehigh Station Road--lst and 3rd Saturdays thru May-8 til 11 P.M. Don Pratt calling.

BOOTS 'N SLIPPERS of Hilton are sponsoring a schedule of summer dances at Manitou Beach Dance Hall. The first one will be on Saturday, June 13, from 8:30 to 11:30. Donation \$2.00. Don Kennedy will be the caller.

The KERRIDGE WHEELS recently celebrated their 2nd Anniversary with a champagne party at the home of George and Marian Kerridge. Best wishes to you all!

SCOTTSVILLE STARS dance every Wednesday night at the Legion Hall in Scottsville, 8:15. Caller is Bill Bartsch.

TORONTO INTERNATIONAL SQUARE DANCE CON-VENTION, Final Call for registration at this 3-day dance affair. Staff includes Al Brundage, Les Gotcher, Bob Page, Lee Helsel, Bruce Johnston. June 18, 19, 10. Write to Mrs. Jean Heeley, 21 Burnelm Drive, Islington, Ontario, Canada.

FIFTH SUMMER FESTIVAL, Sat. August 15th, Dave Taylor calling. Sponsored by Western New York Federation of Square Dance Clubs. Day long program. Write to Herb Seitz, 84 Klaum Avenue, North Tonawanda, N.Y. 14120. Dance at Treadway Inn, 7003 Buffalo Ave., Niagara Falls.

SQUARE AWAY AT THE TREADWAY, July 25th with Jack Livingston calling. Day long program - squares and rounds, dinner, swimming, the works. Write to Ed and Edna Jamieson, 112 Elton Park Road, Oakville, Ontario, Canada. Dancing is at Treadway Inn, Niagara Falls, N.Y.

8

ROCHESTER AREA FEDERATION OF ROUND AND SQUARE DANCE CLUBS



%. lets 175 - Slabade - 2. 14617